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Absent and Excused:





Lynda Zaugg- Chair-- and --Jim Hubbard

The meeting was called to order by Vice Chair Tony Piper at 6:09 p.m.  A motion to approve the previous months minutes was made by Dr. Sharon Chamard and seconded by Karen Cameron.   The Commission approved the minutes unanimously. 

The topic of curbside panhandling was introduced by Vice Chair Tony Piper; however he suggested that we reserve discussion on the topic until the end of the meeting just in case Mr. Dan Sullivan of the Anchorage Assembly arrives. Dan Sullivan had been invited to speak at this meeting, and it was not known in advance if he would positively be attending. Mr. Sullivan was not able to attend so therefore discussion on the topic is deferred to the next meeting.

ANCHORAGE POLICE DEPARTMENT- DEPUTY CHIEF ROSS PLUMMER:

DC Plummer states that he will be attending a Crime Conference in Juneau and that he wants to get a consensus of where finances toward Criminal Justice will be placed. DC
Plummer states that emphasis should be placed on Correctional Treatment Facilities with beds because what we have now is inadequate. Funds for Capitol Improvements are still being requested for the building of a new Property and Evidence Storage Room next to the existing Building at a cost of Seventeen Million Dollars. DC Plummer continued on to say that a new Shooting Range next to the existing Birchwood Range is also being requested and that this will occur under the umbrella of Federal Funding.
 DC Plummer states that due to the Federal Funding, this would make possible a multi-level Agency use for the Range. DC Plummer indicates that this years Drunk Driving Statistics show an increase over the previous year and that hopefully upcoming Grants to be used for Drunk Driving Details should target this area for increased arrests.  DC Plummer also notes this should be a major emphasis as fatality statistics were also increased this year. DC Plummer commented on the new “Scofflaw” that targets traffic offenders with more than $1000 Dollars in unpaid traffic fines. DC Plummer states that a current list of Offenders is kept with Dispatch and is updated regularly.
 A recent comment from Citizen Jenni Morris was that the number one offender of this law has now paid their traffic fines, thus indicating a bit of success about this new law.
DC Plummer continues on to say the new successes are with the Federal System, mostly Gang Arrests and there have been forty or so of those Arrests. Furthermore, many of the Offenders are pleading out to a Five Year Sentence in order to avoid 20 to 25 year sentences.

Karen Cameron asked DC Plummer if he could gather information at the upcoming Crime Summit in regards to what they think the problems are with the Criminal Justice System. Response comments from DC Plummer were that the State side of Government does need more funding for its current levels and that we  have an overloaded system particularly in the areas of District Attorneys, the Court System and Rehab Facilities needing beds. DC Plummer states the overload is more than the State can handle.

DC Plummer states a new Citizen Academy has begun and its purpose is to develop good rapport with the Citizenry and so they have an understanding of what we do and why. The format for this is of a miniature Academy like the Officer Cadets go through.  Dr. Sharon Chamard advises that the Citizen Academy Alumni provide volunteer services to the Police Department that are valuable and appreciated.

WEST SIDE COMMUNTIY PATROL—SAM O’ CONNOR:
Sam O’Connor asked about the progress on enforcement of fines regarding residential homes with excessive Police responses to them in the Fairview area.  Mr. O’Connor wants to know if the Municipality is assessing fines to these offenders and also if this should be something we should be doing City wide.

EMERGENCY OPERATIONS CENTER-  KATARYNA STILES:
KATARYNA STILES is new to the Commission and introduced herself. MS.

Stiles states she has been with the EOC for three years now and is currently writing operation plans for the Municipality. MS. Stiles states that there will be a new staff change from EOM for the PSAC Meetings and will introduce a new staff person at the next meeting. Ms. Stiles states that they are involved in Tri-Borough Mass Care, Animal Care, Congregate Care and Sheltering. Their purpose is to strengthen relationships with Jurisdictions. There will be training for section Chiefs at the EOC for Tri-Borough and mutual aid.  Ms. Stiles also adds that there will be a FEMA Office open in July in our City and this will provide greater attention to partnerships. Ms .Stiles comments that having an office located here may make faster FEMA Resources should we have an event. Ms. Stiles states their Agency is paying much attention to the RSV Respiration Virus incidents and the Cold and Flu season as well.
OLD BUSINESS- SCOFFLAW- MS. JENNI MORRIS, CITIZEN:

Ms. Morris states she has in fact met with Mr. Dan Moore of the Municipality’s Treasury Department reference the Law not working well. Ms. Morris states that Mr. Moore rode with an Anchorage Police Department Patrol Officer who didn’t know about the new Law and if the offender he had pulled over was on the Scofflaw list. Ms. Morris  plans to look into the matter more and about the possibility of the entry of these Offenders into the APSIN Security System which is a computerized system for the State of Alaska.
Sam O’Connor plans to talk again to the Municipal Traffic Engineer to see what the hold up is in regards to a decision on the lane closure in front of   the Drinking Establishment Chilkoot Charlie’s during bar break time. DC Plummer states he will send an email in that direction as well to help speed things along.

Sam O’Connor suggested that the Municipality look into the possibility of purchasing several hundred cameras that can be monitored throughout the Municipality, including by Citizens. Vice Chair Tony Piper states we should research this topic more. A discussion on camera subjects such as purpose and quality followed, by Mark Mew, DC Plummer, Sam O’Connor and Tony Piper.
NEW BUSINESS:
 A brief discussion of public inebriates, Fairview Area Policy and citizen education at the Fairview Centers took place. Karen Cameron complimented Dr. Sharon Chamard for all those efforts in solving problems in Fairview area. 

Sam O’Connor will keep Assemblyman Dan Sullivan informed of the upcoming meetings regarding the dangers of panhandling and motorist incidents.  O’Connor will also address the topic of Vandalism behind Spenard Recreation Center at the next meeting.
A motion to adjourn was made by Karen Cameron and seconded by Sam O’Connor and unanimously approved in favor of at 7:42 hrs.
